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MEMO TO:

Members of the Board of Education

FROM:

Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:

June 16, 2015
RE:
Contracting with the Kentucky Association of School Administrators for Professional Learning on the Professional Growth and Effectiveness System
The Professional Growth and Effectiveness System (PGES) will be in its second year of implementation in the 2015-2016 school year.  Over the first year of implementation, the district was able to hire one of our principals to provide Professional Development (PD) to all of our administrators and staff members.  This was set up as a one-year, federally-funded position, and it worked very efficiently for our district.  The funding for that position is no longer available on that scale for this coming year, though the need is still great for PD services for PGES.  We do have federal funding available in the amount of $24,000 that we can use for providing job-embedded professional learning through the PLC’s to all of our schools to ensure fidelity of implementation of PGES.  To that end, we are asking the Board to approve the Instructional Services Department to use federal funds (Title II Teacher Quality) in the amount of $24,000 for the 2015-2016 school year to contract with the Kentucky Association of School Administrators (KASA) to provide professional learning and development services to our schools in the area of PGES.  KASA will provide a consultant who is professionally trained in PGES to work in our schools for a total of 80 days for this cost.  This will ensure that each school will receive four full days of job-embedded professional learning through the PLC’s and assistance with PGES. We are doing this to ensure that we provide the best possible training and support for our teachers as they provide instruction to our students.  General fund money will not be used—any funds used for this purpose will come out of Title II monies.
Recommendation
I recommend that the Board of Education approve the Instructional Services Department to use federal funds (Title II Teacher Quality) in the amount of $24,000 for the 2015-2016 school year to contract with the Kentucky Association of School Administrators (KASA) to provide professional learning and development services to our schools in the area of PGES.  General fund money will not be used —any funds used for this purpose will come out of Title monies.
Recommended motion

I move that the Board of Education approve the Instructional Services Department to use federal funds (Title II Teacher Quality) in the amount of $24,000 for the 2015-2016 school year to contract with the Kentucky Association of School Administrators (KASA) to provide professional learning and development services to our schools in the area of PGES.  General fund money will not be used —any funds used for this purpose will come out of Title monies.
